Lyons Dissolution Meeting

May 2nd, 2013

Dissolution Members Present:  Corrine Kleisle, James Pacello, Richard Bogan, John Cinelli, Joan Smith, Brian Manktelow, Thea Hall, Jim Brady, Sergei Bartishevich

MRB Group Present:  Diane Smith, Connie Soward

Videographer:  Mark DeCracker

Meeting was called to order at 6:30pm

Diane and Connie had taken all the information that the sub committees have given them. They have gone thru the budget to show what the cost of each function is.  They handed each member a packet for their review.  Diane and Connie then went thru the packet and what it entails.  To hear each detail of the packet you can view the video of the meeting.

Progress to date – MRB is working with the committee in an accelerated fashion understanding the short time frame the committee is under.  The committee is embarking on section 6 of the timeline.  The MRB Group is helping the committee with process and making sure they have the correct information to make decisions. 

The last step on the agenda is to contact Sergei and let him know that you as a sub committee are ready present your recommendations to the whole committee.  Sergei has asked that it be done in writing to him so that he and the other committee members can review it prior to the actual presentation.

After this week, the committee will get down to specifics with each service.

The committee will contact Bob Darcangelis to see if he will speak at the next meeting, May 9th at the Lyons Fire Dept at 6:30pm regarding Fire Dept specifics.

Executive session is not something the dissolution committee needs to do as they are not a formal governing board.  The fact of the matter is that the dissolution committee is not a public governing meeting body they are not subject to open meeting laws.

The Village will need to meet with the Union and Teamsters regarding impact negotiations not the dissolution committee.   The Dissolution Committee will need to know what that bottom line figure of the negotiations will be thus the Village need’s to move quickly at this point to obtain this information.  The Villages role is to be ensure that the services can continue until the point of dissolution.   Village Employees are starting to take more of their time off than normal.   The State has reduced the amount of funding to $50,000.00.

John and Corrine spoke with a gentlemen from the Water Authority.  He has offered to come in to speak with the committee if needed.

2 weeks from this meeting, the sub committees will have met with MRB Group and will then have final recommendations for the whole committee.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm

Respectfully submitted, 

Connie Rios

Lyons Dissolution Scribe

